
 

 

29th January 2021 

 
Good evening, 
 
Another busy week of learning – both at home and in school. Can I take this opportunity to say 
a HUGE well done to all the parents supporting their children’s remote learning at home? We 
are seeing high levels of ‘attendance’ and lots of good work being produced.  
At the end of this newsletter we have showcased just few pieces of the awesome Home 
Learning we have received this week. 
 
NEW YEAR 2 TEACHER 
Due to an unforeseen change in circumstances, there has been a change to the Year 2 teacher. 
We are delighted that Miss Renshaw has returned and is now going to be our Year 2 teacher for 
the rest of the school year. 
 
PUPIL, PARENT AND STAFF QUESTIONNAIRE 
Thank you to everyone who has returned our remote learning questionnaire. If you have not 
yet returned this, please do so asap. A further copy can be downloaded from the school 
website.  https://www.canonjohnson.co.uk/news-1/letters 
 
Below are some of the initial responses: 
 

4.What aspects do you enjoy of online learning? 

Still learning whilst not in school 
Enjoys reading and maths 
Enjoy connection with other friends in school (a of people wrote this) 
Flexibility of learning 
 

 
5.What aspects do you enjoy less of online learning? 

Miss My friends 
Not able to play football 
Watching a screen for too long 
Stressed with the time limit given for independent activities 
Sometimes Teams doesn’t work 
 

 

https://www.canonjohnson.co.uk/news-1/letters


 

 
6.Do you have any other comments you would like to add to help us improve online learning? 

Online learning is great! 
Work packs to compliment online learning 
Can’t play videos well on Teams 
Pupils find concentrating at home difficult 
Parents find it hard to support with other children in the house or have their own work. 

 
PUPIL/STAFF/PARENT GUIDELINES 
Please follow these to help the staff lead the online learning: 

• Pupils must be dressed appropriately  

• Children should be working in a safe, appropriate environment (not lying in bed ) 

• Lessons must not be recorded or photographed   

• All comments that are being posted on the live chat are about the learning. 

• Pupils must not create their own meetings. Meetings will be created by teachers if 
needed. 

• Don’t worry if your internet connection fails or if your computer crashes. All work / 
activities will be saved in the files section. 

 
NATIONAL LOCKDOWN 
Please can I ask that everyone follow the strict guidelines that have been put in place for our 
safety. Hopefully, if we can follow these guidelines we will be able to return after the February 
half term. I completely understand the stresses and strains at this time and please email me if 
you need anything at all. Below are the latest guidelines issued for this lockdown. Please follow 
them so we can keep everyone safe. 
 

You should follow this guidance immediately. This is the law. 

 
Leaving home 

You must not leave, or be outside of your home except where necessary. You may leave the 

home to: 

• shop for basic necessities, for you or a vulnerable person 

• go to work, or provide voluntary or charitable services, if you cannot reasonably do so from 

home 

• exercise with your household (or support bubble) or one other person, this should be limited 

to once per day, and you should not travel outside your local area. 

https://www.legislation.gov.uk/uksi/2020/1374/contents


 

• meet your support bubble or childcare bubble where necessary, but only if you are legally 

permitted to form one 

• seek medical assistance or avoid injury, illness or risk of harm (including domestic abuse) 

• attend education or childcare - for those eligible 

If you do leave home for a permitted reason, you should always stay local - unless it is necessary 

to go further, for example to go to work. Stay local means stay in the village, town, or part of the 

city where you live. 

If you are clinically extremely vulnerable you are advised to only go out for medical 

appointments, exercise or if it is essential. We recommend that you do not attend work 

Meeting others 

You cannot leave your home to meet socially with anyone you do not live with or are not in 

a support bubble with (if you are legally permitted to form one). 

You may exercise on your own, with one other person, or with your household or support 

bubble. This should be limited to once per day, and you should not travel outside your local area. 

You cannot meet other people you do not live with, or have not formed a support bubble with, 

unless for a permitted reason. 

Stay 2 metres apart from anyone not in your household. 

 

 
FREE MOBILE DATA 
We still have a few data sim cards available from the school office . 

Finally, please can I remind all parents dropping off and collecting children from school that 

children should be collected by one adult only and that all adults must wear a face covering 

whilst on the school grounds. 

Thank you for your support in keeping our school open. 

 
Have a great weekend and look forward to speaking to you soon. 
 

Mr Bidgood 

https://www.gov.uk/guidance/making-a-support-bubble-with-another-household
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/making-a-childcare-bubble-with-another-household
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/guidance-on-shielding-and-protecting-extremely-vulnerable-persons-from-covid-19/guidance-on-shielding-and-protecting-extremely-vulnerable-persons-from-covid-19
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/making-a-support-bubble-with-another-household
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-meeting-with-others-safely-social-distancing/coronavirus-covid-19-meeting-with-others-safely-social-distancing


 

 
Headteacher 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


